The Green Valley Learning Fund

Green Valley Elementary School

Wednesday, April 18, 2018
Board Meeting

Executive Board Meeting
ATTENDEES: Jennifer Walsh, Vickie Mossler, Wendy Allard, Nan Houghton, Donna Grim, Katie Robinson, Erica Sosnick, Sia McDonald, Debbie McCabe, Lori Ransdell
Meeting was called to order at 7:03pm by Vickie Mossler.
Meeting Minutes 

-The minutes from the March 21, 2018 board meeting were reviewed.  These will be approved at the May meeting as a quorum was not reached during this April meeting.
Presentation on Plan to Spend Reserve Funds 
-Katie Robinson and Donna Grim met with the staff to discuss a plan on how to increase Science and PE would work for the Green Valley site.  

-They devised the following plan with the Green Valley mission statement in mind (Mission Statement*Green Valley believes in teaching the whole child through balanced relevant curriculum in a collaborative and respectful environment.*):
-Increasing the science teaching position to fulltime. This is a 2 year plan to touch on the four science segments of the Next Generation Science Standards by collaborating with the general education teachers during live classroom times.
-A paraprofessional will work with the science teacher position to assist them and maintain the inventory of science related supplies in the Maker’s Room space for 10 hours a week.

- The PE position would be bolstered by increasing responsibilities. The PE position would be responsible for the inventory and cataloguing of additional and existing PE equipment based on grade level.  Next, an online bank of lesson plans would be developed, so teaching staff can utilize these lessons when supplementing the PE curriculum.  Finally, the position would assist in increasing safety on the playground. The PE position would collaborate with the general education staff to teach them skills in real-time during physical education classes. 

-A power-point handout was given out for more details of how this would work.
-This plan will cost $125,000 over a 3 year period. An evaluation after each year will be done to make sure that the plan is successful and fulfilling the initial goals.  Once this is presented to the site council, we will vote to release the funds.
-$30,000 in remaining excess funds would be utilized for the popular teacher grant program.  It would be executed at the beginning of next school year once everyone knows what grade level they will be assigned to for the 2018-2019 school year.  The specialized teachers would also benefit from these grants.
Financial Report
-The Balance Sheet and the Profit and Loss Statement were reviewed.
-Disbursements were reviewed for check numbers 4455 thru 4463 in the amount of $83,706.75 and will be approved at the May meeting as a quorum was not reached.  
-We will retain 30% of our budget in the reserve funds after implementing the above spending plan. 
Green Valley Learning Fund ShareTribe Market Place Update
-Erica Sosnick reported that Steve Hahm would like to see the site based on local businesses marketing to our community at first, since they are already familiar with this type of platform. He would reach out to the Chamber of Commerce to get this started.  It would be a ‘soft opening’ for the remainder of this school year and then a bigger push would happen next school year.
Open positions were discussed
Vickie Mossler requested that everyone reach out to people that may fit well in these open spots. Communication will also go out to the community to solicit for these positions.
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Other Business
-Wendy Allard reported that we need to promote the Men’s Meat Club Dinner.  

-It was discussed that the Learning Fund would raffle off a gift certificate for Creative Images by Jessica at the Kindergarten information night. 

Meeting Adjourned at 9:03pm by Vickie Mossler
-Minutes respectfully submitted by Jessica Battaglia, Learning Fund Secretary, Green Valley Elementary School 
